Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, January 31, 1983

Present: Leslie MacNeil, chairman, Katherine M. Ring, John Jones, and secretary Betty Shaw.

Selectmen met at 7:30. In Little Town Hall a meeting was going on with the Sewer Commissioners, Selectmen from Bennington and Francestown and required the presence of at least one selectman from Antrim at different times of their meeting. K. Ring and J. Jones left selectmen's meeting to hear the important issues of the Commissioners meeting and returned to conduct the Monday meeting of the selectmen.

Checks were signed as were Publice Service pole licenses.

Mr. Bob Watterson discussed with Les MacNeil and John Jones the land release agreement signed by Emery Doane, Ed Clarke and Paul MercierSr. which was never filed with the record of deeds. This issue has been outstanding for several years. L. MacNeil and John Jones agreed to allow the exemption and forward a copy of the release to the record of deeds.

Brian Brown, police chief and Steve Downey were in and gave a weekly rundown of police business.

George Cole, Road agent went over his budget with Les. Changes had been made in the request from the road agent. Selectmen added Funds to cover road repairs in order to make a continuing road repair part of the overall budget of the town. (Roadshave not been repaired as an ongoing job, they have been patched.)

Mr. J. Curran from the Grand Monadnock Counsil of the Arts was in to present his request for a warrant article and explain what Antrim would gain should the tax payers pass the warrant item. He was told to have someone at the town meeting to speak in behalf of his warrant item.

Gary Johnson presented the selectmen with a re-worded warrant item. His request for a $2\frac{1}{2}\%$ freeze on taxes was returned to him last week when it was found to be improperly worded for the warrant. New item will be given to town attorney as are all warrant items.

Ms. Forrest asked the selectmen why the yogi class was to be charged a fee when the papers said the contra dance would be allowed the hall free. Both being functions where money is exchanged. Selectmen explained that contra dance would be charged, but as yet, no fee has been set.

Mr. Pleasants spoke of the warrant in regard to recycling. Selectmen K. Ring asked if it will produce funds of any kind for the sale of the glass and would it off set the cost. This is not known. Mr. Grabowski, who was present waiting for his latter appointment asked just why the town was looking into the project. Is it needed? It was explained that recycling was something important to look into since by recycling, space would be conserved.

Mr. Grabowski once again asked the selectmen if the mobile home law is constitutional.

in order to conform with the latest regulations from Concord.) He asked if the warrant the planning board is submitting to the tax payers has been checked for legality. He was assured that all warrant items go to the Town Attorney and nothing will go into the warrant that has not been found legal.

Gordon Allen spoke to the selectmen about the house on No. Main St. now owned by the Joe and Ann Hylands. The Monadnock workshop plans to buy the property and convert it to a group home with financial help from HUD. Selectmen will have a letter drawn up macknowledging that the property will receive a building permit for a continued non-conforming use. Lloyd Henderson saw no problem with this.

Secretary left at 10:30

bs

Page No. Vol Signature of Selectmen L/O S/S Holt Hill Rd. 2 arres more or less RELEASE - OPEN SPACE TAXA TION Description Antrim part of For Land In_ Carolyn J. FORM MUST BE TYPEWRITTEN AND SIGNED IN BLACK INK. RSA 75:1 Assessed Value Tax Payable \$650.00 Town/City Use Only 6500.00 Robert F. Watterson